
 Notice of Availability of the Draft Recovery Plan for Colorado Pikeminnow  
(Ptychocheilus lucius) 

 
 

 
We, the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service (Service), announce the availability of our draft revised 
recovery plan for Colorado pikeminnow (Ptychocheilus lucius), a fish species listed as 
endangered under the Endangered Species Act (Act).  Colorado pikeminnow once inhabited 
warmwater reaches throughout the Colorado River Basin and is now limited to three populations 
in the Upper Colorado River Basin in the Green, upper Colorado, and San Juan river subbasins 
of Colorado, New Mexico, Utah, and Wyoming.   
 
Section 4(f) of the Act requires us to provide public notice and an opportunity for the public to 
review and comment during recovery plan development. Additionally, we seek comments from 
Federal, Tribal, State, and local governments.  We are particularly interested in additional 
information regarding the current threats to the species, ongoing beneficial management efforts, 
and the costs associated with implementing the recommended recovery actions. We will consider 
all information presented during the public comment period.  Comments may or may not result 
in changes to the recovery plan; comments regarding recovery plan implementation will be 
forwarded as appropriate to Federal or other entities so that they can be taken into account during 
implementation of recovery actions. 
 
Dates: To ensure consideration, we must receive written comments on or before January 28, 
2023.  However, we will accept information about any species at any time. 
 
Reviewing document: You may obtain a copy of the draft recovery plan by any one of the 
following methods:   
• Internet: Download a copy at https://ecos.fws.gov/ecp/species/3531.  
• U.S. mail:  Send a request to Upper Colorado River Endangered Fish Recovery Program, 

P.O. Box 25486, Lakewood, CO 80225.  
• Telephone: 303–236–9881. 
 
Submitting comments: Submit your comments on the draft document in writing by any one of 
the following methods:  
• U.S. mail: Tildon Jones, at the above U.S. mail address; or 
• Email: Tildon_Jones@fws.gov 
 
Public Availability of Comments: All comments received, including names, addresses, phone 
numbers, email addresses or other personal identifying information, will become part of the 
decision record and will be available to the public. If you submit a hardcopy comment that 
includes personal identifying information, you may request at the top of your document that we 
withhold this information from public review.  However, we cannot guarantee that we will be 
able to do so.  Comments and materials we receive will be available, by appointment, for public 
inspection during normal business hours at our office. 
 
For Further Information, please contact: Julie Stahli, Program Director, at the above address, 
via phone at 303–236–4573, or by email at Julie_Stahlie@fws.gov. 

https://ecos.fws.gov/ecp/species/3531

